500 12th Street, SW

U.S. Department of Homeland Security

JAN 1 8 2018



Ms. Rachel Levinson-Waldman 18 Million Rising Brennan Center for Justice at NYU Law School 1140 Connecticut Ave, NW Suite 1150 Washington, DC 20036

Dear Ms. Levinson-Waldman:

Thank you for your November 16, 2017 letter. Secretary Nielsen asked that I respond on her behalf.

During its vetting processes, U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) manually performs its searches. After posting a Request for Information, ICE held two industry day events, which allowed vendors to provide information about technologies that may be available to enable automated processes. ICE's goal is to enhance vetting by being more efficient and reducing human error, which are critical components of the vetting process. ICE is also considering whether currently available DHS capabilities will meet its needs.

Currently, ICE uses law enforcement and analytical tools to support the vetting process and enable law enforcement personnel and analysts to make the most informed decisions.

Thank you for your letter and interest in this important matter. Please share this response with the co-signers of your letter.

Sincerely,

Thomas D. Homan

Deputy Director and Senior Official Performing the Duties of the Director